
STATE OF NEW YORK 
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 
 
CASE 12-C-0112 -  In the Matter of Compliance with the Federal 

Communications Commission’s Report and Order 
and Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, 
Released November 18, 2011. 

 
ERRATA NOTICE AND CLARIFICATION 

 
(Issued June 1, 2012) 

 
  This Errata Notice and Clarification concerns the 

Commission’s Order, issued May 24, 2012, in the above-referenced 

case, directing telecommunications carriers to file tariff 

revisions and supporting documentation. 

  First, the FCC is allowing interstate access tariff 

filings for 2012 to take effect on July 3 rather than July 1.  

If the FCC clarifies that intrastate access tariffs are likewise 

able to take effect on July 3, we will allow that effective date 

without further notice to carriers. 

  Second, Verizon New York Inc. has informed Department 

Staff that a minor error has resulted in a change to their 

Transitional Terminating Access Charge rate.  The rate, 

previously reported to be $0.012446 will instead be $0.012409. 

  Third, on Page 4 of the Order, line 11 that reads “to 

$2.00/month by the fourth year, to make up some of the lost 

access charge revenue” should read “up to $3.00/month by the 

sixth year for residential and single-line business customers, 

and up to $6.00/month for multi-line business customers, to make 

up some of the lost access charge revenue.” 

  Fourth, on Page 7 of the Order, line 27, the word 

“lower” should be “higher.”  

 

   

       JACLYN A. BRILLING 
        Secretary 
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